

This will be the last report for the Municipal Year. It has been a time of change, driven largely by budgetary pressures and the Transformation initiative. There has been disappointment that, as part of this process Panels are to lose a significant element of the independent support we have had in our scrutiny function. Nevertheless, this has been well aired and I do not propose to develop it further here. I am sure we will keep an open mind in working with the new Senior Management Team and I have been impressed with my initial contacts.
 I have been particularly pleased this year with the role of the Task and Finish Groups, and see this as developing further in the coming year across all three Panels. The scrutiny these groups provide is more in-depth and challenging than simply discussing issues as items on the agenda with recommendations back to the Executive. 
Another positive aspect of this year has been the role of the Scrutiny Chairs Group, and I hope that this will increase in importance and effectiveness in supporting and guiding the panels. 

At the meeting of 1st April we were given an update on the Transformation savings. At £1million/pa recurring, these are indeed challenging, and I believe that the Panels will have an important role in monitoring and assessing the effectiveness of the programme and the inevitable impact on the staff and in maintaining service levels. We do have some difficulty in reconciling Vacancy Management concurrent with such a robust transformational initiative. 
The establishment of a new Project Assurance Group, with more openess will provide the opportunity for the Panels to scrutinise and monitor new projects. I expect this to have a high profile in the coming year. Given the budgetary constraints the need for Member training to accommodate this role has been raised. 
Finally, the Scrutiny Annual report was considered. As regards the number and format of the Panels, this will be put to the Chairs Group as an item for consideration in next year’s programme. 
I want to take this opportunity to thank the Members of the Panel for their support and work over the year. It is much appreciated. 
Councillor Trevor Allison, 

Chairman,
Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel
20th April 2010
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